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Minutes of the 2011 Annual General Meeting


Held at Luton Regional Sports Centre, Stopsley,  Thursday 27th October 2011
The Chairman, Stuart Harries, opened the meeting and welcomed those present, 82 members and Stephanie Blackey from Help 4 Heroes charity. 

2. Apologies

Apologies were given for G Busch, I Cousins, D Christopher M Bacon and B Bosworth.
3. Previous Minutes

No matters arising from the Minutes of 2010, accepted as true record.  Proposed by C Lamont and seconded by B Green.

4. Chairman’s Report

It is my very great privilege to address you at the end of my first year as chairman. However, this would not have been possible without the support of the committee, and the work that they put in behind the scenes to ensure that everything runs smoothly. Both personally and on behalf of the club I should like to thank Tony Green, Chris McLaren, Bill Barratt, Karen Ashby, Ron Knight, Dave Debnam, Elaine Harries, Marie Bacon, Mark Sains and Helen Morris for all of their efforts. 

Both Ron and Marie are standing down from the committee, and I should like to thank them both for all that they have done. Ron’s departure creates a vacancy for the role of club treasure, which Tony Green has bravely volunteered to fill. 

Also, despite our best efforts to persuade him otherwise, Chris McLaren is standing down from his role as secretary. The hard work that Chris has put in during his years in this position will no doubt prove a hard act to follow, but I am certain that Mark Sains is able to rise to this challenge, and trust that you will all give him your full support.

Our team of coaches have once again worked tirelessly to provide coaching sessions, advice and schedules for the benefit of club members, and once again organised and ran our very successful beginner’s course. It is a testament to their hard work and enthusiasm that so many of those who completed the course subsequently joined the club, and have gone on to greater achievements.

Thank you too to Martin Mitchell, our resident physiotherapist. Unfortunately we cannot always avoid injuries, but Martin’s advice has been a great help to those of us unfortunate enough to have had our running interrupted.

I am proud to say that once again it has been a successful year for Stopsley Striders, and our Club Captain’s report will detail the many running feats that club members have achieved. We have also been promoting our various achievements in the local press, and this is something I am keen to expand upon.

Membership has remained constant, and we are now issuing our first four-digit membership numbers. Welcoming a new member to the club has become a regular part of the pre-run notices, and it is a tribute to everyone present that anyone stepping through the door for the first time can expect a warm and friendly welcome. 

Whilst running is what brings us all together, it is the social aspect of our club meetings and our support for our fellow members at events that show the true Stopsley Striders spirit.

The recent club trip to Majorca and the annual pilgrimage to The Beast in Dorset are two examples where our club was able to combine both its sporting and social aspects. 

Those Striders who took part in the London Marathon not only benefitted from the club coach, but also the vocal (in some cases very vocal) encouragement from the travelling supporters.

During the last year our club once again hosted a Three Counties Cross Country League fixture, and set the standard for the other clubs in the league to try to match. Whilst our performance in the League itself was perhaps not as impressive as in the previous year, it was still a commendable result, and very much a team performance. We were also able to take part in the County Championships, the Southern Counties Championships and the National Championships.

It was a great disappointment to everyone involved that the Luton Marathon had to be cancelled last December. However, we as a club will not let this setback deter us, and this year’s marathon is already fully subscribed.  Please bear in mind that this event belongs to all of us as members of Stopsley Striders, and its success is a success for the club as a whole. 

Our annual Ladies 5k Race which took place in July was our biggest so far, with over one hundred entrants for the first time ever. The enthusiasm shown both by those taking part and the many who volunteered to marshal proved that this is truly a club event, and one that reflects Stopsley Striders in its very best light. 

It is also a fine reflection on the club and its standing in the athletics community that our help was sought by the organisers of other races. We have been able to provide marshals, officials and equipment for other local races, ensuring that these events can take place and provide opportunities to run.

The coming year provides a great many opportunities for all of us in Stopsley Striders, and I hope that our combined efforts will make our thirtieth year our best so far.

5. Treasurer’s Report

R Knight reported this year has been another good one for the club and number of members has remained steady. 

Audited club accounts for year ending 30th Sept 2011 were shown.  Question was raised about £26.00 for bank charges.  RK said that this was the result of a bounced cheque and was not a normal occurance. 

The club bank balance is healthy.  Income for the current year £9066.40, slightly down on 2010 and outgoings of £6853.65 meaning club made a profit of £2212.75. Membership subscriptions will stay unchanged for 2011/12

Bank balance:

£12322.81

Deposit account:
£   103.81

2011 Club accounts were accepted, being proposed by C Jeffries, and seconded by C Lamont.

6. Captain’s Report – 2010 – 11 Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby
Once again we have had a very successful year here at Stopsley Striders. The club as a whole has flourished and some individual members also had an extremely fulfilling year.

We started our cross country season with a third place finish in our own event here at Stopsley. But we were bought back down to earth with a bump with a poor turnout at Dunstable and an even worse result. It was that unfortunate result which resulted in us playing catch up for the rest of the season, and eventually finishing in a disappointing fifth place. On a more positive note we had three individual winners in the cross country league. Louise Peters finished third lady, Chris Lamont was first vet 50 and Bill Billington first vet 70. The rest of our cross country season was much better including the county cross country championships, although neither of us were able to attend.

We had a great performance from both the ladies and men’s team in the southern counties where again Louise Peters was the highest ever lady Strider finisher and Chris Lamont finished second vet 55.

The National cross country championships were held in Alton Towers in extremely terrible and tough underfoot conditions. We were able to field a men’s and ladies team who both performed well. Mind you it was not so good for the spectators either. It was more like an ice rink than a cross country, the mud was thick and slippery! Thank you to all those who came along to support our runners, they were extremely grateful for your support and encouragement. I think everybody enjoyed the Saturday evening once we were all back in the hostel and showered – some more than others, but we will say no more on that account! We must not forget to thank the club who treated the runners very well. 

We had a first this year for Stopsley Striders, when Adrian Copp won the Eastern Vets indoor 1500 metres race.

Louise Peters showed us early on in the year, the first sign of what was to come by setting a new club record time for a half marathon.

We had 15 runners in the London marathon with 2 exceptional results from Chris Lamont and Louise Peters. Around the same time Adrian Copp showed us that he meant business on the track by finishing second in the National Vets Indoor 1500 meters.

May belonged to only one man in the club – Dave Hall – who took on the challenge of running five marathons in five days. He not only completed the task but won the whole event! He ran a total of 134 miles in five days and won the event by over 2 hours! He has undoubtedly won the respect of every Strider! When you read it or hear someone say it, it may not sound such a massive feat but we ask each one of you just think about it. 

FIVE Marathons - that is one a day for FIVE days. Try to imagine yourself doing it, for most of us 1 marathon is a big enough challenge, and suddenly you can see the size of the task. Dave, each and everyone of us would like to say well done and thank you for the recognition you have brought to Stopsley Striders.

Turning now to the Alf Brown Handicap Race. We had a good turnout for this event especially as it was the night before the John O’Callaghan 5 miles race. Alf would have been delighted to see club runners taking part in this event. We think that perhaps we need to give some thought to changing the date of this to avoid the two races clashing. Thank you to Mark Sains for organising the handicaps this is a very thankless task!

Striders teams won both the men’s and ladies’ events in the Luton 10k with Louise winning the ladies three races and the series. Again Striders took care of all the administration and indeed that was acknowledged and appreciated by Vauxhall.

Striders Ladies Vets Team did very well in the Stevenage Relays winning the county championships and also finishing first vets team in the ARC Championships. 

We now have 17 County Championship medals and 2 team county championships so we feel that is an extremely good result for Striders. It is wonderful to be winners but we feel it is just as important that the club stay the helpful and friendly club that it is known for. We are still getting lots of new members joining us and we are very encouraged by this. Two weeks ago we had our 1,000th member join the club.

Our Beginners Course is very popular and again this year has been no exception. The reason for its success is due to the coaches’ hard work and preparation as well as all their helpers. A big thank you must be given to all those involved in the course. Again this year all the ladies from the beginner’s course who entered the Ladies 5k in Wardown Park completed the race. A tribute to their determination and the good preparation from our “experts”! The event was a huge success with over 100 ladies taking part. Well done to all involved in this event.

Our coaches’ do not just give up their time just for the Beginners Course they are on hand every evening helping to prepare different individuals to reach their own goals. Remember they are there to help so talk to them if you want some advice. Their names and photos are on the web site as well as on the notice board in the corridor. They are always willing to help. Our thanks go to them for all their hard work.

Once again this year we retained our Duathlon title.

On a negative note we were sorry this year for the loss of the Luton Marathon due to bad weather conditions. It was a very difficult decision to make under extreme pressure. We feel 100% that the decision made was the correct one. Hindsight is a wonderful thing. Yes on the day the running conditions were perfect but a decision had to be made 3 days prior to the event and no one could foresee such a dramatic change in the weather conditions. Naturally not everyone was happy with the decision and many asked why the decision had to be made so early. People do not always realise that there were runners coming from different ends of the country as well as abroad to take part in this event and they needed notice. Yes it is disappointing especially if you have been training for an event such as this, but with the change in our general weather conditions in this country sometimes we have to say “that’s life”. Safety is uppermost in the decision making and on this occasion we feel that the Luton Marathon committee got is right. They have made changes this year to the date so that hopefully this will not happen again.  A positive move by them and this is all that can be asked.

We do not normally single out any individual for anything in our annual report but we feel this year there has to be an exception. It will come as no surprise when we mention the name Louise Peters. She has had the year that most of us can only dream about. She has set PB’s at every running distance from 800 mtrs through to the marathon and club records at 5k, half marathon and the marathon. We apologise to you Louise if we have missed out on any because it has been so hard to keep up with you and your achievements! A brilliant year for you and well deserved.

A Special tribute to Louise from Bill – her personal coach

“People are now asking what her secret is. The truth is, there’s no secret other than hard work. Louise is pretty talented but that is not the reason she has had such a tremendous year. Louise is a coach’s dream to work with; give her something to do and you can consider it done. There are never any missed sessions or excuses. Normally people improve for about five years after starting to run, but Louise has been running for more than twice that long and has just had her best year ever. The two things that have given her such a good year are her work rate and that she has not had any injury this year. We would just like to say well done and well deserved Louise.”

That concludes our running report for this year but before we finish we would just like to say a few thank you’s.

Firstly to a great committee who once again this year have supported us in everything we have done. We would also like to say a special thank you to our retiring secretary Chris McLaren, who we have phoned, e-mailed (Well Karen has!) and bothered early mornings and late nights for dates or times and information needed. He has always been polite and efficient in giving this to us. We can honestly say in his 8 or is it 9 years as secretary that we have never had a disagreement, all we have every had is “how can I help” or “can I do that for you”? He has assisted us greatly with many a problem. Thank you Chris.

We must also thank Martin Mitchell who does his best to keep everybody running and as our bodies get older his job becomes even harder. Thank you also to our coaches who take sessions on a regular basis and help out with the new members. As we have said earlier they are there to help so please talk to them. 

As we say every year captain is only a name. We are just two ordinary runners – when we are not injured!- so please come and talk to us if you feel we can help you in any way. Let us know what you want and we will do our best to help you. This may be a good point or bad whatever the problem or suggestion let us know.

We want to help keep Stopsley Striders the happy friendly club that it always has been and we hope it will always be in the future.

Finally we must say well done to each end every one of you on the last year. Whether you have had your first race or your first PB or even if you are just running. Enjoy it. Enjoy the club and hopefully those of you that want PB’s will reach your dream and stay injury free in 2012!

7. Charity 2010/11
T Green said that Striders nominated charity for this year, Help for Heroes, had been well supported within the club.  Various members completed events for Help for Heroes during the year with the monies being added to Striders charity fund.  The final figure raised is £2873.40.  

Stephanie Blackey from HELP for HEROES was invited to accept a cheque from Striders for £2873.40.

She thanked Striders for their efforts and went on to give a brief overview of what the charity does in support of injured soldiers.

Striders Charity 2011/12
Two charities were adopted this year.  Striders normally only adopt one, but it was felt that both were deserving causes and that the monies raised by Sept 2012 would be shared equally.
1. CHUMS – Proposed by Donna Wigget.  CHUMS is a child bereavement support charity.  There are currently 100 volunteer counsellors and any money raised would help to to run the workshops that train and help people.

2. Leukaemia & Lymphoma Research – Proposed by Tara Armstrong.  Tara’s son, Finlay, 4 ½ was diagnosed with this disease a year ago.  He will have to undergo treatment for approx. 3 years.  Trials are on-going with toxic chemotherapy.  Money raised would go towards funding further trials to try and find a cure for this disease.
8. Vice President 

Dave Debnam and Dave Young were elected as Vice Presidents at the 2005 AGM. 

The committee propose them for re-election to these positions, due to their experience in running and for the efforts that have been put back into the club.

Chris McLaren was also proposed as Vice President for his service as Secretary.

The proposal seconded by Helen Morris.

No objections were raised from floor, and with a unanimous show of hands, Dave Debnam, Dave Young, Tony Green and Chris McLaren were elected or re-elected as Vice Presidents for 2011/12
9. Election of New Committee

Ron Knight and Chris McLaren are standing down from their roles on the committee.  In the absence of any other candidates, Tony Green has agreed to take on the role of Treasurer and Mark Sains has agreed to become the club Secretary.

The nominations amounted to a full committee of 5 officers and 6 committee members, so it was proposed that the persons named on the nomination form were endorsed with a show of hands.  Those present endorsed the new committee with no opposition. 

Committee for 2011/12
Chairman:


Stuart Harries



Committee members


Secretary:


Mark Sains



Pam Abbitt

Treasurer:


Tony Green



Simon Cain

Mens Captain:

Bill Barrett



Dave Debnam

Ladies Captain:

Karen Ashby



Elaine Harries

Chris McLaren

Helen Morris

Close of Meeting

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8:30 p.m.
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